Librarian’s Report

For March 6, 2017 Meeting
1. Closure for Good Friday, April 14th and Saturday, April 15th
For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion and vote to close on Friday and Saturday.

2.  OCLC Membership – Request to drop membership
For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion and vote to drop membership in OCLC.
Online Computer Library Center (OCLC) is a library cooperative that we use for interlibrary loan for patrons if items can’t be found through Polaris. Items come from out of state. Membership fees are paid through the Illinois Heartland Library System. Last year’s fee was $774.01. In the past through the Shawnee Library System we had a limited amount of libraries from which we could request interlibrary loan items and OCLC was an important resource.  Now, through IHLS and the Polaris operating system, we have access to the materials of over 500 libraries, and our need for OCLC has diminished.
Last year, through IHLS/Polaris we borrowed 1523 items and loaned 826 items.

Through OCLC we borrowed 38 items and loaned 28 items.
With a membership fee of $774, the average cost is about $20.37 per item not counting the postage to mail requested items out or to return borrowed items. Ellen Popit at IHLS told us at one of the system meetings that very few public libraries have continued membership in OCLC since most items are now available through the system.
3. McNaughton Book Service – Request to discontinue service
For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion and vote to discontinue McNaughton Book Service.
McNaughton books are leased. The annual fee is $1932.00. For this fee we are allowed 70 books a year which averages $27.60 per book. If the library wishes to keep the books beyond one year, they can be purchased for $2.50 each on orders of 50 or more. We usually want to keep the books as we only order books by best-selling authors. We can and would order the same books through Baker & Taylor for half the cost.
4. Wish List:

As the board requested last month, I contacted Lazerware to find out if any computers, printers, etc. needed replaced.  No computers need replaced at this time. Brian Ward said that some libraries have a life cycle plan for computers and that they could create one for our library if we’d like. I have quotes for a color printer and a black & white printer. 

My wish list: 

Thermal re-stick receipt printer ($340 from Bayscan)
Cleaning and Scotchguarding of upholstered furniture and folding chairs
Window washing a few times a year or monthly if affordable
5. Back Steps Report:

The back steps are finished except for the railing.  Jeremy Harms turned in the bill for the concrete work which is $1872.00. I’ve emailed Corey asking him about the railing.

6. Donation of Roscoe Misselhorn prints:

Claudia Kerens donated four prints of St. Louis scenes. They are matted and framed. Terry Waldron also brought in a portrait of Roscoe by Arlene Green. It, too, is matted and framed. Does the board have suggestions on where to hang these?

7. Upcoming Events:
Mar. 2
LEGO Club (all ages)



     5:30 – 6:30 pm
Mar. 4
Beginner Crochet Class



  11:00 am – Noon
Mar. 6
Board of Trustees Meeting


                7:00 pm
Mar. 8
Movers & Shakers (5 yrs. & under)

        11:00 – Noon

Mar. 9
Play Doh Class (ages 5-7 yrs.)


     4:00 – 5:00 pm

Mar. 15
Movers & Shakers (5yrs. & under)

        11:00 – Noon

Mar. 16 
Measure & Mix (ages 8-10 yrs.)

     4:00 – 5:00 pm

Mar. 17
Book Club (Adult)



     1:00 – 2:00 pm

Mar. 18
Beginner Computer Class (Adult)

     1:00 – 2:00 pm
Mar. 28
Dollar-A-Day Boys – CCC Camp



Program by Bill Jamerson 


     6:30 – 7:30 pm

Mar. 30
Hair Bow Class (ages 8-12 yrs.)

     4:00 – 5:00 pm
Respectfully submitted by Susan Colbert on 3/6/17
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